ROSEWAY HOSPITAL CHARITABLE FOUNDATION
PO Box 610
Shelburne, Nova Scotia
BOT 1tWo

Telephone: (902) 875-3011 Fax: (902) 875-1580

November 19, 2019

Municipality of Barrington
2447 Hwy 3

PO Box 100

Barrington, NS

BOW 1EO

Dear Council:

The Roseway Hospital Charitable Foundation is working with the Nova Scotia Health Authority to
replace our current 20 year old analog x-ray machine. The existing unit is under a service
contract, however it is getting increasingly harder to source parts.

A new digital x-ray unit, which has a clearer sharper image and is the newest technology, costs
approximately $656,000 which includes renovations and upgrades to the building. The Roseway
Hospital Charitable Foundation is seeking to fund 25% of the total cost which amounts to
approximately $164,000.

We are asking for your support and hope that the Municipality of Barrington can help fund the
project in the amount of $62,000. Please include this request in your next budget considerations
and advise us of your funding decision by March 31, 2020.

Similar requests based on population and citizen usage are being suggested to neighbouring
municipal units as indicated below:

Municipality of Shelburne $53
Town of Clark’s Harbour $ 7
Town of Shelburne $ 17,000
Town of Lockeport $ 5
Roseway Hospital Charitable Foundation $ 20

Sincerely,

/E%{ber’[ Legere - .
Chair

/cp-s



